
 

 

 

 

HURLBURT FIELD AFA 398 TENANT UNITS UNSUNG HEROES 

Boys & Girls Clubs of the Emerald Coast host 

Inaugural Education Day 

Boys & Girls Clubs of the Emerald Coast hosted our inaugural Education Day on 
Saturday May 6th, 2017.  Education Day focused on STEM activities and Club members 
participated in several projects designed to stimulate their ideas about Science 
Technology Engineering and Math.  The event was held from 9:00am-2:00pm at the 
Fort Walton Beach Teen Club..  

Ninety four Club members, ages 6-17, 
from six local Boys & Girls Clubs 
participated in 4 STEM activities. 

1. Air Power: the objective of this 
activity is to compare turbine blades 
to determine which blade shape and 
air (fan) speed develops the most 
voltage. 

2. Chopper: This event uses paper 
helicopters to demonstrate the 
importance of identifying a variable, a 
dependent variable and an independent variable in an experiment. 

3. Tricky Trajectory, a straw rocket competition.  Student teams designed and 
constructed a straw rocket launched with a straw rocket (air) launcher. 

4.  Chemical Rocket: A 35 mm plastic film canister, water and Alka Seltzer are used as 
the rocket. 

Education Day was hosted at the FWB Teen Club and staffed by Boys & Girls Club staff 
and volunteers of the Air Force Association.  Hurlburt Chapter #398 of the Air Force 
Association sponsored the event with a generous $300 donation used for experiment 
apparatus.   

Boys & Girls Club members had a great time competing in the events and learning 
about the science behind the great activities.  “This has been a really fun day and  I 
hope we can do this again, soon”, said John C., age 8, Boys & Club member at the 
Kenwood Elementary Club.  Rob Engel, BGC staff, said “it has been a wonderful day 
watching so many kids have a lot of fun conducting science experiments.  I am very 
excited for our partnership with the AFA and Boys & Girls Clubs of the Emerald Coast, 
and we are already planning our next Education Day.  
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About Boys & Girls Clubs of the Emerald Coast 
Mission:  To enable all young people, especially those that need us 
most, to reach their full potential as productive, caring and 
responsible citizens.  Vision:  Improving lives of all Emerald Coast 
youth as the premier youth development organization.  

The Boys & Girls Clubs of the Emerald Coast serves youth ages 5 to 18 by providing guidance-oriented character 
development programs conducted by trained, youth development professionals.  Boys & Girls Clubs of the Emerald 
Coast encompasses 8 Clubs and serves over 2,000 youth across Escambia, Okaloosa, and Walton counties.  For more 
information call 850-862-1616 and visit online at www.EmeraldCoastBGC.org 

 

AFA Chapter #398 and Oriole Beach Elementary School score an ACE 
By Rick Soria 

Hurlburt Chapter Executive VP for Aerospace Education 

 

It’s a bird; no it’s a plane; no it’s Ms. Teresa Berg’s fourth grade class at Oriole Beach Elementary School. Ms. 
Berg’s class is an Aviation Connections with Education (ACE) class and they have been learning about aviation. 
ACE is a Civil Air Patrol developed aviation-based, science, technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM) 
curriculum that teachers can use in their classrooms.  On May 31st, Rick Soria, AFA Chapter #398 VP for 
Aerospace Education was invited to visit the ACE classroom as they completed several aviation activities. 
Chapter #398 sponsored the ACE T-shirts for the class. On this day, students learned about the scientific 
method, collecting data, making observations, discussing and trying space food, and similar activities. Students 
built and flew shuttles flying craft with propellers, applied Bernoulli’s Theorem while trying to keep soap 
bubbles in the air, and watched a short video about International Space Station astronauts eating meals using 
several techniques. Each student presented Rick Soria a “Thank-You” card.  Teacher Berg was enthusiastic 
about ACE and thanked the chapter for sponsoring the T-Shirts and visiting the classroom. Her goal is to 
continue her partnership with the CAP, AFA Chapter #398, and keep using the ACE lessons since the students 
really enjoy the hands-on activities.  

  

http://www.emeraldcoastbgc.org/


Hurlburt Chapter supports Wounded Airman Games 
By Jim Connors 

Hurlburt Chapter president 

From 24-27 April 2017, the USAF Wounded Airman team, practiced and held their training at Hurlburt Field, Florida. This 
team is made up of Air Force veterans, active duty and retirees.  Later this year, they will compete against the Army, 
Marine, Navy and SOF teams at the inter-service games to be held in Chicago, IL. The almost 40 members of the Air 
Force team practiced wheelchair basketball, sit down volleyball and numerous different swimming events at the 
Hurlburt pool.  On all four days, members of the Hurlburt AFA provided drinks and snacks to the participants answered 
questions and helped out when asked. 

The Hurlburt AFA could not have done this without the support of their community partners who, besides drinks and 
snacks provided 37 pizzas for the teams, their caregivers and their families.  The event was very successful and the 
Wounded Airman team is looking forward to returning to Hurlburt next April for their training camp. 

 

MS Cyndi Stone Chapter High School Teacher of the Year 
By Rick Soria 

Hurlburt Chapter Executive VP for Aerospace Education 

On Friday May 5th, Cyndi Stone was recognized as our chapter 
HS TOY.  Fort Walton Beach HS Principal PJohn Spolski and 
several of his administrators were on hand for the 
presentation. Mr. Spolski spoke highly of Ms. Stone and her 
commitment to STEM education. The students in Ms. Stone's 
classroom applauded as we took took photos and explained 
her accomplishments. A former educator, Rick Soria (VP AE) 
noted that teaching is one of the most under recognized and 
appreciated daily efforts in our society. The AFA in general and 
Chapter #398 intend to continue to draw attention to and 
recognize those teachers that are preparing the next 
generation of scientists, engineers, and technical professionals 
for America. 

Principal Spolski and Ms. Stone were invited to the formal 
recognition ceremony and banquet to be scheduled for the fall. They thanked AFA for our teacher recognition programs. 

  



Scarlett Brock Chapter STEM Teacher of the Year 
By Rick Soria 

Hurlburt Chapter Executive VP for Aerospace Education 

On Monday May 8th at the very beginning of her third period 
class, Scarlett Brock was recognized as our chapter MS TOY and 
Chapter Overall STEM TOY. Ruckel Middle School Principal Paul 
Whiddon was very complimentary of Ms. Brock's STEM efforts. 
"She works hard and really delivers STEM to her students." The 
students in Ms. Brock's third period cheered for their teacher 
as we took photos and explained her accomplishments. A 
former educator, Rick Soria (VP AE) noted that teaching is one 
of the most under recognized and appreciated daily efforts in 
our society. The AFA in general and Chapter #398 intend to 
continue to draw attention to and recognize those teachers 
that are preparing the next generation of scientists, engineers, 
and technical professionals for America. 

Principal Whiddon and Ms. Brock were invited to the formal 
recognition ceremony and banquet to be scheduled for the 
fall. They thanked AFA for our teacher recognition programs. 

Notables from Around the Chapter 
505 CCW Quarterly Award Winners 

On 5 Jun Mr. Dan Webb, Chapter Treasurer, represented the Chapter at the 505th CCW 1st 
Quarter Awards Ceremony.  He provided Jun) and provided AFEES Gift Certificates to be 
distributed to the award winners.  The awardees were: 

 Airman:  SrA Chase Ellis, 505th Test Squadron 

 NCO:  TSgt Dexter Branan, 505 Communications Squadron 

 Senior NCO:  MSgt Ian Deutsch, 605th Test and Evaluation Squadron, Det 1 

 CGO:  Capt Steven Bartels, 705th Training Squadron 

 FGO:  Maj Ryan Wells, 705th Training Squadron 

 Civilian Cat II:  Ms Barbara Mercer, 505th Training Group 

 Civilian Cat III:  Mr. Scott Pence 

 Civilian Cat IV:  Ms Alice Wakefield, 705th Training Squadron 

 Team:  Austere Challenge 17-1, 505th Combat Training Squadron 

Col Gates, 505CCW/CC, presided over the session.  Of note, this was his last Quarterly Awards presentation.  
He is retiring on 19 June. 

TOY Notables 

Chapter Elementary School Teacher of the Year is Amanda Hutchins. 
The Chapter High School TOY for Last Year, Erin Cosky Gulf Breeze High School, is attending Space Camp.. 

JrROTC Scholarships 

On 28 Apr Chapter President Jim Connors presented a $500 scholarship to  Cadet Lt Col Jasmaine Roberge 
from the Gulf Breeze High School Air Force JROTC. 
On 4 May Chapter President Jim Connors presented a $500 scholarship to Cadet Lt Col Destiny Davis from the 
Pensacola High School Air Force JROTC. 
On 3 May Chapter Member Mark Chapman presented a $500 scholarship to Cadet LT Terrell Bunn from 
Navarre High School Navy JROTC 
 



Coming Events 

4 Jul - America’s Birthday 

14-15 Jul - Florida State Convention, MacDill AFB 

25 Jul - Chapter AFA Executive Board Meeting (Bella Donna’s) 

22 Aug - Chapter AFA Executive Board Meeting (Bella Donna’s) 

4 Sep - Labor Day 

16-17 Sep -  AFA National Convention 

26 Sep - Chapter AFA Executive Board Meeting (Bella Donna’s) 

28 Sep - Annual Teacher Community Partner and Chapter Award Winners Recognition Dinner Ft Walton Beach Yacht 
Club 6-10 pm 

 

Preston Hood Chevrolet Featured CP of the Quarter (Apr – Jun 17) 

Preston Hood Chevrolet is pleased and honored to announce our dealership has 
been recognized by the Hurlburt Chapter #398 of the Air Force Association, 
Featured Partner of the Quarter. For nearly a half century Preston Hood has been 
serving the Ft Walton Beach community in providing the highest quality new 
Chevrolet/pre-owned vehicles and Award winning service. Preston Hood has and 
continues to be deeply connected to our community’s military service men and 
women and their families. “We are honored to support the work of the Air Force Association and the scholarship 
program that is helping change lives and build futures for the next generation of military and community leaders:.  

 

Sacred Heart Medical Group - Rheumatology Featured CP of the Quarter (Jan – Mar 17) 

Sacred Heart Medical Group Rheumatology was selected as our 
Community Partner of the Quarter (Jan –Mar 17).   This medical 
practice was formerly known as Rheumatology Associates and 
has its main office in Pensacola.  Dr. Ashton Graybiel, MD is 
Board Certified in Internal Medicine and Rheumatology and has 
been in practice for 51 years.   He is affiliated with the Sacred Heart Hospital.  Dr. Graybiel sees patients in Pensacola at 
2441 North 9th Ave, Suite A, and in Miramar, FL, at 7720 Highway 98W, Suite 220 (adjacent to Sacred Heart Hospital on 
the Emerald Coast.  The phone number is 850-434-9992.   They are accepting new patients.  Patients will find a copy of 
the Air Force Magazine in the waiting room, but may not have much time to read the articles due to the short waiting 
time to see a doctor!   Congratulations to Dr. Graybiel and Sacred Heart Medical Group Rheumatology.  

  



Chapter 398 Community Partners 

The Hurlburt Chapter of the Air Force Association is proud to introduce our Community 
Partners.  This program links our local businesses who share the same aims with the Air Force 
Association.  Our Community Partners are special members.  Their membership provides 
scholarship funds, grants, AFJROTC support, teacher awards, Space Camp for kids, and 
AFSOC/Hurlburt quarterly and annual recognition.  They support Freedom’s Team and 
support Airpower and a strong national defense. 

Community Sponsorship levels are: Commando - $5000, Diamond - $2500, Platinum - $1000, Gold - $500, 
Silver - $300, Bronze - $150, and Basic - $100.  If you know of any business interested in becoming a 
Community Partner please contact and of our chapter officers. 

Diamond  
The Boeing Company – Ft Walton Beach FLIR Systems Incorporated 
  
Platinum  
Lockheed Martin Mission Systems & Training (MST) Lockheed Martin SOS CLSS 
MacAulay-Brown 

 

The Raytheon Company 

 
  
Gold  
Air Commando Association Eglin Federal Credit Union 
Embry Riddle Aeronautical University (ERAU) Helen Back Cafe 
Lt Col Gerry & Kay Chapman Memorial  
  
Silver  
Beach Community Bank Cherry Wealth Advisors 
Clemenza’s at Uptown Station (CP of the Year) Elbit Systems America 
Emerald Coast Endodontics Nathan Hall DMD, “Family & Cosmetic Dentistry” 
On-Point Defense Technologies, LLC Preston Hood Chevrolet (CP of the Quarter) 
Sacred Heart Medical Group - Rheumatology WinTec Aeromaker Inc 
  
Bronze  
Awards Plus Frames by Sharon Aqua Pool and Patio Company 
Booz | Allen | Hamilton Dennis and Company 
SA Technical Services Inc Ramada Plaza Beach Resort 
Serigraphia Inc.  
  
Basic  
Bella Donna Catering & Café Emerald Coast Funeral Home 
Freedom Self Storage It’s All about You Massage & Day Spa (MM15298) 
Jimmy’s Men’s Store and Pawn Mama Nu’s Kitchen (Formerly Gus’ Corona Café) 

McNeil Hotel Company  

 

 


